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Imparting Knowledge,
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Annually, the SLC community
welcomes the Freshies with the
Thai traditional Bai Sri Su Kwan

ceremony. All circle the Bai Sri _

tree or the khrueng bai sri ton, an
elaborately folded banana leaves
stitched into three levels with lotus
flowers, candles and holy strings,
while select elder students chant
traditional prayers. This is followed
by the instructors tying a string
around the wrist of each student
while offering prayers and wishes of
blessings for the student’s success
in their studies.

30 years past, SLC still practices
age-old traditions that make the
institution distinctly Thai, distinctly
a Catholic institution. These cultural
and religious traditions ground her
students in the midst of modernity
and root the students to their identity
and belongingness as SLC. As
SLC’s approaches in teaching has
changed from when it started,
kept abreast with latest technology
for both theory and practice and
provided scientific based education
to meet the ever changing progress in
education, it never fails to integrate
values and traditions that sums up
her quality education.

Indeed, different times, different
approaches, different students’
competencies, albeit, it is the
same SLC’s tradition of quality
education rooted in Thai traditions
and Christian values that has made
the difference in the lives of its
graduates to become compassionate
health professionals.
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Skills and Knowledge Update Seminar for
Phy5|cal Theraplsts
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The Faculty of Physical Therapy
organized the first Seminar Update on
Physical Therapy on July 2-4 at the
St. Michael campus. The workshop
focuses on the three PT disciplines:
orthopedic PT, neurological PT and
cardiopulmonary PT. The three-day
seminar includes enriching sessions on
PT updates. Around 120 participants,
composed of lecturers from the
different colleges and universities
and PT clinical instructors from
hospitals, had an enriching exchange
of teaching strategies for today's
generation of students and teaching
experiences coming from different
educational settings, the academe
and hospital. The exchange aimed to
improve students’ learning outcomes
and the quality of physical therapists
in Thailand. Guest speakers include
Asst. Prof. Rumpa Boonsinsukh
of Srinakarinwirot University, Aj.
Napaporn Vaewthong of the Central
Chest Institute of Thailand, Asst. Prof.
Jatuporn Wongsathitkul of Mahidol
University and Mr. Kent Osborn, a
ractitioner from the USA, who
n the topic “Muscle Energy
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Research
Design for the
21* Century

The Faculty of Nursing organized a
workshop, “Research Design in the

215t Century for Chronic Illness”, on
June 20 at the Rachaiwitti Audltorlum.
Over a hundred participants, comprised
of the nursing faculty from SLC, other
universities and healthcare institution,
and nursing students, attended the
seminar. The workshop is aimed to
educate lecturers to design a research
that will answer the pressing need of the
215t century which is chronic illness.
The guest speaker, Prof. Barbara
Mawn, director of the PhD Program
of the College of Health Sciences
of the University of Massachusetts
Lowell, gave an interesting and
enriching seminar on chronic illness
and her research work. The seminar
was also attended by Prof. Kumiko
Takataya of University of Yamanashi
and Mr. I Ketut Swarjana of STIKES
Bali who together with Dr. Laiad
Jamjan are developing a research
on chronic illness in three countries
Japan, Indonesia and Thailand. Assoc.
Prof. Somporn Kantharadussadee
Triamchaisri also shared her 20 year
research on meditation for healing, a
very interesting research topic for most
participants.
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___How to Teach Your
- Class in English

As AEC 2015 is months away and English will be the
official language of the 10 member nations of ASEAN, the
SLC Language Center and Human Resource Department
organized “How to Teach Your Class in English” for all Saint
Louis College lecturers. This extra skill for the SLC teachers
will translate to students who will also be equipped in the
English language. It will also increase both the teachers
and students’ competitiveness and career opportunities as
they improve their language skills. The activity was held
at the Rachaiwitti Auditorium on June 26 and July 10.
The seminar was facilitated by American English teachers
Ms. Kristina Riffle and Ms. Jennifer Baker who are on

volunteer work at SLC.

Developing Potentials for Preceptors
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The Continuing Education Center, in collaboration with
Faculty of Nursing, organized the workshop “Developing
Efficiency for Teaching Preceptors” on May 20 - 22 and
June 5 - 6 at Rachaiwitti Conference Room. Around 60
licensed nurses attended the seminar which was facilitated
by Ms. Chudaporn Sirisonthi, Nursing Director of
Bangkok Public Health Nursing Division. The objectives
are to deepen their knowledge in the health care system
and prepare a nursing plan that can be used to teach student

nurses both in clinical practice and community practice
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The Office of Academic Affairs and Graduate Education
organized the seminar “Enhancing Students’ Learning
Outcomes through a Course Evaluation” on July 4 at
Rachaiwitti Auditorium. Asst. Prof. Arunee Hongsiriwat
of the Department of Educational Policy, Management, and
Leadership of Chulalongkorn University gave a refresher
seminar to the instructors on how to effectively gauge
student's learning through the use of course evaluation.
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Lecturers for

Academic Position

OnJuly 5, Saint Louis College conducted the
“Guideline for Academic Position Request
Workshop” for lecturers at the Rachaiwitti
Auditorium. The purposes of this workshop
were to support lecturers for creating quality
academic works, and increase the lecturers’
abilities for academic position requests.
The participants at this workshop were
around 70 lecturers from SLC, Asia-Pacific
International University, and Shinawatra
University. The speakers of the workshop
were experts from SLC’s Academic Position
Consideration Committee and Academic
Position Promotion Committee, and the
Office of the Higher Education Commission.
The contents of the workshop described
“The Regulations and Procedures for
Academic Position Request of the Office
of the Higher Education Commission”, the
process for requesting for academic position
and writing the academic paper, the steps
for consideration for academic position, and
the channel for publicizing academic works.
The participants were very pleased with the
workshop and keen to request for academic

position in the near future.
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“Best Practice in

Teaching”

On August 15, the Academic Affairs Office led by SLC Vice President Tuit 15 &amiau 2557 Anznerunanans

Assoc. Prof Saipin Kasemkitwatana facilitated the first seminar on
Knowledge Management (KM) of Best Practices in Teaching. The
first seminar was participated in by the Faculty of Nursing and was
held at the Library Center of St. Michael campus. Instructors from the
Faculty of Physical Therapy and Psychology were on hand to observe
the seminar as they are to participate in the succeeding ongoing KM
seminars. The initial seminar is designed to be participatory and
collaborative as the teachers pool together their teaching techniques.
It is hoped that after this knowledge sharing, the FON will come up
together with the best teaching practices, hence, making teaching
not only just an art but also a science.
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Alumni Share
on CP Licensure

Mr. Jakkrapong Srisurat, a SLC alumni batch 2012,
gave a one day seminar to Clinical Psychology students of
SLC on August 15 at the St. Michael Campus. Mr. Srisurat,
who just passed the Clinical Psychology licensure exams,
encouraged the students with his informative sessions on
how to prepare for the CP Licensure
Examinations. He motivated them
to study hard being a model student |
himself when he was still a student |
of SLC. Ms. Sutthisa Arphornrat,
a SLC alumni batch 2013, also
shared on her CP internship in a
clinic. Internship in a CP clinic is
a requirement of the Ministry of

Public Health for licensure examination. Mr. Srisurat is
working as a CP at the Thanyarak Khonkaen Hospital and
now belongs to the estimated 700 clinical psychologists in
Thailand.

English Fun Games for Scholars

On June 25, the SLC Language Center and ICare Thailand
Foundation organized “English Fun Games” for freshmen
students who received scholarships from Bumrungrad
International Hospital and Saint Louis Hospital for a
nursing education at Saint Louis College. The activities
made learning English enjoyable and inspired the students
to develop their English communication skills, hence,

achieving the program’s main objective.
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Brand Ambassadors Annual Training

The Student Development Center organized "Personality
Development and Strengthening of the SLC Identity and
Values" on June 14-15. The students held activities for
children with Down Syndrome and Autism at Wat Huaymoo
School (Amorndhammarat Ratbhamrung), Ratchaburi
province. After their volunteer activities, they enjoyed the
personality development program at the Spring Field Village
Golf and Spa Hotel, Petchaburi province.
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Coo tive Education
Program for Psych Students

Last summer, around 10 psychology
students availed of the new
“Cooperative Program” of the Faculty
of Liberal Arts. This program, offered
to all year levels of the Industrial and
Organizational Psychology major,
aims for students to easily integrate
their lessons in the classrooms
with the real work situation in the
workplace. Students were sent for
practicums in several companies
in Bangkok, e.g. Pumpui, DHA
Siamwala, Italian-Thai Development
Public Company Limited, etc. Two
students also joined the Work and
Travel program and were able to
work in Florida, USA. The students
returned to school after three months
work not only remunerated for their
efforts but were able to learn the value of work, broaden
their knowledge of their field of study and widen their
career options.

The Student Development Center and SLC Student Club
organized “Volunteer for HIV" to orphaned children living
with HIV/AIDS at the Camillian Social Center, Rayong
province on June 22. This activity aims to raise HIV
awareness and the value of doing volunteer work among
SLC students. Also joining this activity were two American
volunteer English teachers, Ms. Kristina Riffle and Ms.

Jennifer Baker.
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The Office of Student Development and SLC Students’
Club organized “Volunteer Camp 14” at Phu ngaam
Nonsa-aad Village, Thakradarn, Sanam Chai Khet District,
Chachoengsao Province on May 20-24. This is the second
year of SLC to visit the same volunteer camp as part of its
continuing developmental program in the area. The objective
is to provide information on health and self-care to villagers,
including physical and mental well-being.
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The Human Resources Department organized “Training
SLC’s Faculty and Staff for Operational Effectiveness”
on May 21-24. The program, which was attended by
23 lecturers and staffs, exposed the participants on the
different activities of the Buddhist compassion relief Tzu
Chi Foundation in Taiwan. The Tzu Chi Foundation is a
non-profit organization with networks in more than 70
countries and founded by Master Cheng Yen. They work
on the principle “Help the poor, Teach the Rich” to live
out Buddha’s teaching of “expressing great kindness to all
sentient beings, making their suffering as their own.” The
group visited the Dai Ai Television, Yang Ping Recycle
Station, Xindian Hospital, and Tzu Chi Technical College.
The group was impressed on the green technology and
recycling of plastics into blankets, bags, bottles, etc. and
the high technology they employed in the hospitals. But
what touched them the most is its body donation program
for medical research and study. The Taiwanese students
call the cadavers their ‘silent mentors’ with names, families
and stories. These students get to know the family of their
silent mentors by visiting them, making brief biographies in
powerpoint slides and participating in the farewell ceremony
before cremation. This familiarity and respect accorded to
the cadavers transformed the students into compassionate
health care providers. After the 4-day Taiwan exposure,
the group went home energized and inspired with all the
learning from another culture.

ASIAN K

SLC celebrates ASEAN Night 2014 on August 8 together
with international students from Vietnam and Cambodia. The
theme centers on exchange of culture and traditions. Each
country showcased their traditional custom and tradition
through powerpoint presentation, actual ceremonies and
fashion show. They also enjoyed playing traditional games
from their country which noticeably is also played in their
own country with slight variances. The Office of the
Graduate Program also ¥
organized a Friendship
Party for the Vietnamese
and other international
students on August 22.
Once more, the activities
showed the common root
in this part of the world,
the ASEAN.
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SLC Visits
Taiwan
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ST. MARY'S
COLLEGE - JAPAN

St. Mary's College of Fukuoka,
Japan had their second
International Nursing Course
on August 27-30. The group
visited Saint Louis Hospital and
HDF Mercy Centre and had a
cultural tour in Ratchadamnoen
Area. The group proceeded to
Laos on August 30 to complete
their course.
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ULAANBAATAR SONGDO
HOSPITAL, MONGOLIA

The nursingteam of Ulaanbatar Songdo
Hospital of Mongolia headed by Ms.
Munkhtuya Altantsetseg visited
Saint Louis College. They toured the
laboratories and talked with the students
of the Faculty of Nursing on June 12. The USH group were accompanied
by the Bumrungrad International Hospital nursing team, Ms. Pawinee
Rujipatanagul and Ms. Kamonwan Intra.
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PEF, CHURCH OF
JESUS CHRIST OF
LATTER-DAY SAINTS

Saint Louis College warmly
welcomed Elder and Sister
Seppi of the Perpetual
Education Funds Program of
the Church of Jesus Christ

of Latter-Day Saints on July 30 to discuss scholarship opportunity for SLC
students
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ASEACCU 2014
SLC delegates attended the ASEACCU

2014 held at Ateneo de Davao University
in the Philippines on August 28 - 31. SLC
was represented by Sr. Somsri Sumet,
Dr. Salakjit Nopakun and Dr. Saipin
Kasemkitwatana.
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Asian Youth,
Wake up!

"Dear youth, wake up! Wake up! Don't
sleep.... you are not only a part of the future
of the church; you are also a necessary and
beloved part of the church's present.” These
are Pope Francis’ words that reverberate in
the hearts of the 9 delegates of SLC when they
attended the coming together of Asian youths
from 30 countries in the 6th Asian Youth Day
in Korea on August 14-20. The delegates
attended the Asian Youth activities including
the beatification of Korean Paul Yun Ji Chung
and his 123 companion martyrs who lived and
died for Christ. The holy, simple and humble
Pope Francis was welcomed with much
enthusiasm and treated like a rock star by the
overjoyed Asian youths. The SLC delegation
was so inspired and thankful, “we will share
our joy and happiness to all because God loves
us so much. We must wake up and let Christ
shine within us in our words and actions as

we interact with different people everyday''.
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SLC & TOEFL ITP TOEFL ITP signed an MOU with
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Education (IIE) Southeast

Asia 1ag Dr.Jonathan Lembright

MOU
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MOU for ™=
aillIntegrity

& Moral

Values

On June 18, Saint
Louis College, led by
Dr. Salakjit Nopakun
and Aj. Naruamol
Chongchanil, signed
a Memorandum of Cooperation with the
Association of Private Higher Education
Institutions of Thailand (APHEIT) for the
promotion of integrity and moral values.
The program aims to create activities to
develop human moral virtues to prevent
corruption in society and raise the public's
consciousness to be good citizens. The
activity was held at the Thailand Cultural
Center.
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On June 26, SLC launches "NO to
Drugs" Campaign in the campus
and the nearby communities of
the college in oneness with the
program of the Upper Central Higher
Education Network (HEDnet). The
program aims to raise awareness of
the drug problems and its dangerous
effects among the students and
community.
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Saint Louis College to be the test
center for Bangrak, Silom and Sathorn
Areas. Leading the signing of the

MOU were SLC President, Sr. Somsri Sumet, SPC and
Vice President, Dr. Salakjit Nopakun, and TOEFL IIE/
SEA Regional Director, Dr. Jonathan Lembright and
Marketing Officer, Mr. Sinchai Lekwanitchakul. This
program is under the SLC Language Center.
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SLC Newsletter

Research Award for Dr. Maleewan

_ a o I3 < ' a A
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Maleewan Lertsakornsiri's M908 1UARQUE UOTIUUAAIAINULUA
research poster on "Factors related u se.as.u18% 1AAa1nsas 019139159
to Healthcare Behaviors of Pregnant qqzwgrunasans lédFusiafarusiae
Teenagers" was declared winner during
the 5" Annual Conference 2014. The . . o .
. N TUNHANTIUNITAUAFUNINUDINYIAIAT TS
conference's theme is "Contemporary _ S Do v
Management of Complicated Pregancy” 03V Tunisuszguiannisdszdnt asan 5
organized by the Thai Society of Maternal ~ ".fi. 2557 $alag nenduwetnaususzuil
and Fetal Medicine and Boromarojonani N34 $20fU @UIANLILAIEATU19AN
College of Nursing, Bangkok. The activity  yazyisnlunsss (Ing) seminedui 7 - 9
mas h7e1;1 at the Heritage Hotel, Pattaya on 0400012557 a1 Ssausuinezignsng finen
ay 7-9.
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e Saint Louis
Lovalty Awardees 2014

25 years:
Aj. Sudarat Suwaree
Mrs. Sookjai Sukrivok
20 years:
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Prabha Limprasutr
Aj. Naiyana Janjirasakul
Aj. Mayura Noppornphan
Asst. Prof. Dr. Suwanna Anusanti
Aj. Naruamol Chongchanil
Aj. Srisamorn Klinpeth
Ms. Arisa Phooriwat
10 years:
Asst. Prof. Dr. Jintana Artsanthia
Aj.Pongsree Imson
Outstanding Personnel:
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Duangduen Satraphat
Aj. Kitiya Samutpradit
Aj. Naruamol Chongchanil
Aj. Rattanaporn Sonpeayung
Mpr. Kritsana Nhoseha

“ -

Wai Kru 2014
Homage to Our

Outstanding Students
for Academic Year 2013 Teachers 2014
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